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Yyyyyyyyyyyyyyy 
DRAFT- 04/01/2010 
FINAL –0/08/2010
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
March 11, 2010

	Introduction   
    and
Roll Call 
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:11 p.m.  President Jennifer Viramontes presided at the meeting held at Vado Elementary School Cafeteria.
     Members present: Craig Ford, Daniel Castillo, Manuela Huerta and Jennifer Viramontes.  
     Members absent:  Maria Saenz.

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and New Mexico Pledge were recited and led by Karina Soriano and Joshua Garcia.  The Star Spangled Banner was sung by Maria Arevalo and Savannah Jimenez.   The Mission Statement was read by Mr. Ford.

	Superintendent's 
Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report:  
            Vado Elementary School Principal, Lucia Servin welcomed everyone to Vado Elementary.  The Pledge and National Anthem were done through KVADO which is sponsored by Mr. Pecasting.  The KVADO students showcased a typical daily broadcast.  Ms. Brenda Smith announced that Mileah Herrera 6th grader, competed in the Southwestern New Mexico Regional Science and Engineering Fair.  She won in U.S. Stockholm Regional Science Fair Award and came in 3rd place with the Intel Engineering and Science competition.  Mileah, who was the only student from GISD competing, thanked Ms. Sanchez, her teacher Mr. Aguilar, her mother and Principal Servin.  Mrs. Duque and Mrs. Dominguez took several students to the Mesilla Rotary Club Talent Competition.   Daisy Arciniega competed in Story Telling, placing 3rd with a $150 prize with her performance of “Faces in the Barrel.” 
.          Mr. Ray Lara, Parent Outreach Coordinator announced the Very Involved Parents that were recognized by Secretary of Education Veronica Garcia on February 11th at the State Capitol.    Fifty parents were recognized statewide. Twenty two  parents were from GISD:  Cruz Villanueva and Estella Briseño from Berino Elementary, Margie Lozano and Jennifer Viramontes from Santa Teresa H.S., Guadalupe Dominguez and Guillermina Silva from Sunland Park Elementary, Hermelinda Lockett and Marina Perez from Anthony Elementary, Michelle Salas and Josefina Joaquin from Mesquite Elementary, Alvaro and Elidia Jimarez,  Jeff  and Kathy Gore from Desert Trail Elementary, Sara Acevedo and Maria Merced from Loma Linda Elementary, Teresita Prieto and Christina Lopez Gutierrez from North Valley Elementary, Patricia Banda and Maria Silva Cruz from Desert Pride Academy and Elvia Velasquez and John Shipp from Chaparral Elementary.  

            Superintendent Nava called on Rose Camarillo, Gadsden Foundation member, to conduct the raffle.  The winners were:  3rd place- $250.00 winner was Gabby Navarro, 2nd place-$500.00 winner was Irene Fierro, and 1st place $1,000.00 winner was Olivia Lozano.  Mrs. Camarillo thanked everyone for their support of the Gadsden Foundation.  
            Superintendent Nava asked for a moment of silence to honor Oswaldo Munoz, a 2002 Gadsden HS graduate who was an athlete and honor student.  He was tragically killed in an automobile accident.  

	
	B.  President Viramontes said she had attended the district Solo Ensemble at Santa Teresa H.S.  She said Choir was at a competition at Onate H.S.  She attended the Wellness Response Committee meeting at Gadsden M.S.  Ms. Viramontes apologized for not being able to attend the talent show at Chaparral H.S. She thanked Ms. Servin for hosting the meeting and express how much she enjoys going out to the schools for the board meetings to see what the schools are doing.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked all of the sponsors for the time and work that they put in to be able to take students to participate in the science fair, and the talent show.   She wished Mileah well at the state fair competition.  Mrs. Viramontes acknowledged the parents that were recognized and thanked them for all of their help at their child’s school.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked everyone that supported the Gadsden Foundation and explained that all of the money raised goes directly to scholarships for GISD students.     

	Board Member’s Reports
	C. Board Members –   
     Mr. Ford congratulated Chaparral H.S. on their huge and well attended talent show.  He thanked Mr. Gabaldon for the awesome job he does in teaching the students broadcasting.  He said to the KVADO Broadcasting crew that they are well on their way towards the same career path as the crew in Chaparral.       

	
	Manuela Huerta congratulated all the students in the broadcasting group. She said that behind every smart kid is a smart parent and congratulated the parents as well. Mrs. Huerta said she was on the Census committee and that they would be hosting community meetings in Chaparral, Anthony and Sunland Park. These meetings are to raise awareness on filling out the census forms.  She assured everyone that information provided on the census form would not be given out. 

Daniel Castillo thanked Ms. Servin for hosting the board meeting.  He congratulated the students and the parents that received the VIP recognition.  Mr. Castillo said it was good to see so many parents present and encouraged them to voice their concerns so that they could do what needed to be done to fix what needed to be fixed. 
Maria Saenz  - Absent 

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative - none

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Boards’ information with no action required.                                         

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.   Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried. 

	School Board Minutes 
	5.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the February 25, 2010 board minutes.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.      

	Consent                  Agenda
	6.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum    
	7.   Open Forum:  None

	
	8.  Action Items:   

	Discipline Policy JKD Amendment                     
	A.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the changes to amend Discipline Policy JKD.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Member Selection Of The Review Hearing Authority
	B. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve that Mr. Bob LaBier and Ms. Lucia Servin serve on the Review Hearing Authority Committee and Mrs. Rose Camarillo and Mrs. Marquez would serve as alternates.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Approval of Property Disposition
	C. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the request for Property Disposition. Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Road and Utility Easement - Chaparral High School
	D.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the Road and Utility Easement request by Lake Section Water Company.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	STHS, STE, DT Drainage Improvement Projects
	E.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve ESA Construction for the Drainage Improvement Projects for Santa Teresa High School and Santa Teresa Elementary and table for re-bid the Drainage Improvement Projects for Desert Trail Elementary. Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Vado and Gadsden Elementary Landscaping
	F.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve Accent Landscaping Contractors for the Vado Elementary and Gadsden Elementary landscaping projects. Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Students And Family Engagement STEM Film Kids  MOU
	G. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve Memorandum of Agreement with NMSU for Students and Family Engagement STEM Film Kids.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Textbook Adoption        2010-2011
	A. Ms. Vicki Lopez, Instructional Materials Coordinator, said the Reading Process Trainers had met with their schools to put together a list of language arts and modern classical language textbooks for students K – 8.  Ms. Lopez said the district would find out at the end of the Spring Budget meeting as to how much money the district would receive for textbook adoption.  Ms. Lopez said if money was available they could go back and purchase books that were cut from last year’s adoption.  

	Monthly Budget Report for Month Ending January 30,2010
	B. Steve Suggs, Associate Superintendent for Finance presented information from the Monthly Budget Report for the month of December 31, 2009.  President Viramontes thanked Mr. Suggs for the job he has done getting the district back on the right track, and that by the end of the month the district will be current and up to date with the audits.  

	Updating the Student Transcript System.  
	C. Ms. Yvonne Lozano, Associate Superintendent for Education explained that the problems with the transcripts were caused by a change in student information systems.   The District had been using SASI, which had become obsolete.  Consequently, the district invested in Power School, which many school districts in New Mexico use. 

A second cause for the problems with the transcripts dealt with the change from using a letter grade to a numerical grade.  In her opinion, this change most benefited the student.  Several parents and students were present and addressed the Board with their concerns.  

	Closed Session 
	10.  Mr. Ford made the motion to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 7:47 p.m.   

	Reconvene


	11.  Mr. Ford made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 9:04 p.m.   

	Adjourned
	       Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m.   
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